## Annual Report of the Community Center Committee FY16



To the Honorable Board of Selectmen,

The first meeting of the West Newbury Community Center Committee (CCC) took place in January, and the Committee met regularly for the duration of the fiscal year. During the annual town meeting, attendees voted to allocate \$6,000 to the CCC. Funds would be available in FY17, allowing the CCC to continue the planning process, and in particular a needs assessment, conducted by an outside and impartial party, to ensure the intergenerational community center will reflect the needs and culture of the town. The CCC has identified an experienced consultant to conduct the town needs assessment to begin in the following fiscal year when funds are made available.